
“Call unto me, and I will answer thee, and shew thee 
great and mighty things, which thou knowest not.” 

Jeremiah 33:3 is a familiar verse for most seasoned 
Christians and is a comforting promise that holds true 
today. It highlights God’s desire to reveal Himself and 
His works to those that are seeking Him. God is doing 
a work of calling us to a greater dependance on Him 
and understanding of what He wants to do in us and 
through us. 


It has been a joy to see the Lord accomplishing this in 
many different ways in our church family. In our 
children’s ministry, we continue to see growth, both 
numerically and spiritually. We recently baptized two 
girls, Selena and Analee. 


Selena was so excited to see her grandfather come to 
her baptism. It was a huge answer to prayer for her 
and her grandmother. Sadly her parents did not come, 
but she continues to pray for them and to read the 
Bible at home to her baby sister. It was also a special 
privilege to baptize my daughter and to see her desire 
to grow in her walk with the Lord!


Our traditional fall activities have also helped our 
church family to know 
one another better 
t h r o u g h f u n a n d 
fellowship! This year 
we went to a local 
o r c h a r d t o p i c k 
apples and pumpkins. 
It was a cold but 
beautiful day together. 
Our annual fall festival 
was also a success! 


The Lord continues to add to our church family. In 
September we welcomed a young family that just 
immigrated from Senegal. He also brought to us 
another young man, William, who was recently saved. 

It’s been great to see Michel taking the initiative to 
encourage him in his walk with the Lord. Lord willing, 
in January we will baptize William and another man 
that was saved about a year ago.


God has blessed the church with a good group of 
mature men that are able to exhort one another in 
their spiritual growth and service in the church. We 
have been meeting weekly to discuss the biblical and 
practical aspects of accomplishing our mission as a 
local church. Our ladies are also busy serving and 
growing in grace together. This fall they enjoyed 
preparing shoeboxes for the Operation Christmas 
Child program. 


Ashlyn is in her 
senior year now 
and we are proud 
of the young lady 
she has become. 
S h e h a s b e e n 
p ray ing fo r an 
opportunity to go 
on a missions trip, 
and in October the 
Lord opened the 
door for her to go 
to Scotland! It was amazing to see God answer her 
prayer and provide the funds necessary. You can read 
more about her trip on her blog gospelsakeblog.com. 


This year has been a challenge health-wise for our 
family. It seems that we’ve been constantly battling 
various illnesses, but the Lord has been faithful to give 
us the strength we need for each day. We celebrated 
Denver’s first birthday at the end of September. He is 
a bundle of joy and energy, but still has difficulty 
sleeping through the night! Thank you for faithfully 
praying for our family and the work here in Quebec. 
Thank you for all the cards and Christmas offerings as 
well! May the Lord bless you all with a wonderful 
Christmas and a happy New Year!
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